
 

 

17th September 2021 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
Yesterday, I was informed by Hull City Council of planned roadworks on Bricknell Avenue that are due to start on Monday 20th 
September. These works are part of the wider ‘Hull to Cottingham HEY LEP Cyle Route’ scheme. You can find more information 
about the scheme by clicking on the link below, I have also attached a letter from Hull City Council which we received on Thursday. 
 
https://hullactivetraveleatschemes.commonplace.is/proposals/hull-to-cottingham-hey-lep-cycle-route 
 
During the planned roadworks, there is likely to be disruption to travel along Bricknell Avenue and to the entrances of Kelvin Hall 
School and Wyke 6th Form College. We expect this disruption to include: 
 

 Removal of road markings. 

 Partial road closures. 

 Closure of pedestrian crossings. 

 Narrowing of footpaths. 

 Rerouting of pedestrian traffic onto temporary footpaths. 

 Disruption to the existing cycle lanes. 

 Suspension of parking on Bricknell Avenue. 
 
We know that this disruption is likely to cause some problems for our staff, students, and visitors. Please consider this disruption 
and make plans to ensure that your child can attend school, arrive safely, and arrive in time for their first lesson. 
 
The school is working closely with Hull City Council and their contractors to ensure that the works do not impact the safety of our 
school community. The school has already made arrangements to place additional duty staff at the school entrances and we will 
speak to our students and staff about what they can do to avoid any problems. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that parents are not permitted to enter the school car parks or to park on 
the shared access road with Wyke 6th Form College for school drop-off or pick-up. Due to the size of the school car parks it is not 
possible for vehicles to wait on the school site. This can lead to safety issues for our students and, in the event of an emergency, 
prevents access for emergency vehicles to Kelvin Hall and Wyke 6th Form College. I would like to ask all parents to respect this rule 
and to help us ensure the safety of our school community. If you have concerns about a mobility or access issue for your child, and 
you have not already made arrangements with us, please contact the school reception. 
 
As always, thank you for your support. 
 

Kind regards, 

 

Mr Christopher Leng 
Head of School 
Kelvin Hall School 
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